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Catholic understanding[ edit ] Paragraph of the CCC describes the way of perfection as passing by way of the
Cross. There is no holiness without renunciation and spiritual battle. Spiritual progress entails the ascesis and
mortification that gradually leads to living in the peace and joy of the beatitudes. As defined by Luther[ edit ]
The term theologia crucis was used very rarely by Luther. He first used the term, and explicitly defined it in
contrast to the theology of glory, in the Heidelberg Disputation of During this debate, he represented the
Augustinians and presented his theses that later came to define the Reformation movement. Theses[ edit ] The
pertinent theological theses of the debate are: Much less can human works, which are done over and over
again with the aid of natural precepts, so to speak, lead to that end. Although the works of man always appear
attractive and good, they are nevertheless likely to be mortal sins. Although the works of God always seem
unattractive and appear evil, they are nevertheless really eternal merits. The works of men are thus not mortal
sins we speak of works that apparently are good , as though they were crimes. The works of God those he does
through man are thus not merits, as though they were sinless. The works of the righteous would be mortal sins
if they would not be feared as mortal sins by the righteous themselves out of pious fear of God. By so much
more are the works of man mortal sins when they are done without fear and in unadulterated, evil
self-security. To say that works without Christ are dead, but not mortal, appears to constitute a perilous
surrender of the fear of God. Indeed, it is very difficult to see how a work can be dead and at the same time not
a harmful and mortal sin. Arrogance cannot be avoided or true hope be present unless the judgment of
condemnation is feared in every work. In the sight of God sins are then truly venial when they are feared by
men to be mortal. Free will , after the fall, exists in name only, and as long as it does what it is able to do, it
commits a mortal sin. Free will, after the fall, has power to do good only in a passive capacity, but it can do
evil in an active capacity. Nor could the free will endure in a state of innocence, much less do good, in an
active capacity, but only in a passive capacity. The person who believes that he can obtain grace by doing
what is in him adds sin to sin so that he becomes doubly guilty. Nor does speaking in this manner give cause
for despair, but for arousing the desire to humble oneself and seek the grace of Christ. It is certain that man
must utterly despair of his own ability before he is prepared to receive the grace of Christ. That person does
not deserve to be called a theologian who looks upon the invisible things of God as though they were clearly
perceptible in those things that have happened. He deserves to be called a theologian, however, who
comprehends the visible and manifest things of God seen through suffering and the cross. A theologian of
glory calls evil good and good evil. A theologian of the cross calls the things what it is. That wisdom that sees
the invisible things of God in works as perceived by man is completely puffed up, blinded, and hardened. The
law brings the wrath of God, kills, reviles, accuses, judges, and condemns everything that is not in Christ. Yet
that wisdom is not of itself evil, nor is the law to be evaded; but without the theology of the cross man misuses
the best in the worst manner. He is not righteous who does much, but he who, without work, believes much in
Christ. The law says "Do this", and it is never done. Grace says, "believe in this" and everything is already
done. One should call the work of Christ an acting work and our work an accomplished work, and thus an
accomplished work pleasing to God by the grace of the acting work. The love of God does not find, but
creates, what is pleasing to it. The love of man comes into being through what is pleasing to it. But it has no
power, without the Holy Ghost, to work the righteousness of God, that is, spiritual righteousness As one
would find consistent with his Evangelical breakthrough, he emphasizes the grace of God in the role of
salvation. According to Luther, the theologian of the cross preaches what seems foolish to the world 1 Cor. In
particular, the theologian of the cross preaches that 1 humans can in no way earn righteousness, 2 humans
cannot add to or increase the righteousness of the cross, and 3 any righteousness given to humanity comes
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from outside of us extra nos. As Luther understood it, these two theologies had two radically different starting
points: For the theologian of glory, reason and personal perceptions should be employed to increase
knowledge about God and the world. Thus, because an action appears to be good, it must be good. Thus, even
if an action appears good, still Christ died on the cross for human sins and sinfulness, so the action is not as
good as it appears.
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Chapter 2 : The Suffering of God According to Martin Luther's 'Theologia Crucis' by Dennis Ngien
The suffering of God according to Martin Luther's theologia crucis. [Dennis Ngien] -- This book seeks to demonstrate
that the suffering of God has an "ontological status" in Luther's Theologia Crucis.

The years and are generally regarded as being of decisive importance in the career of Martin Luther, and the
history of the Reformation as a whole. It is all too easy for the historian to pass over the intervening year, , as
being little more than the necessary interval between these two pivotal events, a valley nestling between two
mountains. In April of that year, however, at the invitation of Johannes von Staupitz, Luther presided over the
traditional public disputation at the assembly of the Augustinian Congregation at Heidelberg. For Luther,
Christian thinking about God comes to an abrupt halt at the foot of the cross. The Christian is forced, by the
very existence of the crucified Christ, to make a momentous decision. Either he will seek God elsewhere, or he
will make the cross itself the foundation and criterion of his thought about God. The theology of the cross, or
theologia crucis, is a term coined by the German theologian Martin Luther to refer to the belief that the cross is
the only source of spiritual knowledge concerning who God is and how God saves. Only at the cross does a
fallen human being gain the understanding that is the result of the indwelling of the Holy Spirit at conversion
1 Corinthians Cross theology is contrasted with the theology of glory, or theologia gloriae, which places
greater emphasis on human abilities and human reason. Luther first used the term theologia crucis in the
Heidelberg Disputation of , where he defended the Reformation doctrines of the depravity of man and the
bondage of the will to sin. The primary difference between the theology of the cross and the theology of glory
is the ability or inability of man to justify himself before a holy God. The cross theologian rejects the idea that
man can attain righteousness in any degree by keeping the works of the law, but is saved and sanctified solely
by grace Romans 3: Theologians of glory, on the other hand, see good in humans and ascribe to them the
ability to do the good that lies within them. They believe that there remains, after the fall, some ability to
prefer good over evil and to choose the good. Most significantly, glory theology posits that humans cannot be
saved without participating in or cooperating with the righteousness given by God. This is the classic works
vs. It should be noted that theology of the cross is not the sentimental idea that Jesus is made more attractive to
us by His identifying with our trials and tribulations. While Jesus certainly does identify with our suffering,
our suffering is not somehow made nobler because of it. Nor is cross theology our identification with His
suffering through our own, which pales in comparison to what He went through. In the end, Jesus suffered and
died because nobody identified with Him. The people cried, "Crucify him! He died alone, forsaken even by
God. So to attempt to unite ourselves with Him in His suffering is to diminish His sacrifice and exalt our own
sufferings to a level never intended by the theology of the cross which Luther posited.
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Chapter 3 : Theologia Crucis: Martin Luther's Theology of the Cross - A Lutheran Layman
Be the first to ask a question about The Suffering of God According to Martin Luther's 'Theologia Crucis' Lists with This
Book This book is not yet featured on Listopia.

Yes Many today idealize Martin Luther but inevitably misunderstand his theology. Apocryphal stories and
historical misconceptions abound. One such misconception has to do with the Ninety-five Theses published in
This certainly was not the case, as even a cursory read of the theses themselves will reveal. There was much in
the famous document that Luther would later repudiate â€” in particular his view of papal authority. In
scholarly debate, here Luther hammered out his distinctive theologia crucis theology of the cross that has
come to be recognized as one of the hallmarks of his thought. For obvious reason, this is an extremely difficult
subject to navigate. On all sides the threat of heresy looms, but both Luther and Ngien take risks and safely
traverse the currents with profound results. This book, initially published by Peter Lang, was originally written
for his doctor of philosophy degree at St. The Suffering of God is, according to Ngien, explicitly a book of
systematic theology. Very little historical background is provided. According to Luther, the Son truly suffers
in his whole person. Yet God and man are so inseparably united in the one Person of Christ that the suffering
is true of the whole person. But this phrase does not hinder the reformer from making the theopaschite
declaration that God and suffering coinhere inseparably in the One person of Christ. Because the Father and
Son are distinct persons the Son can suffer and die and not the Father. Indeed, Luther expands upon ancient
theopaschite teaching so that the theologia crucis is made an entirely trinitarian endeavour. It would be
impossible to capture all that Luther and Ngien have to say about the theologia crucis and its relation to the
overall doctrine of God. Suffice to say that Ngien makes the complex manageable in the clarity of his
presentation. Although this is a very academic book, the thoughtful pastor or layperson could read it with
profit. There are many Latin quotations that have to be dealt with in one way or another, but this does not
detract from the book for those who do not know this ancient language. In fact, Ngien so clearly defines his
terms that one could develop a Latin vocabulary just reading the book! One drawback to the written form of
the work is that there are many typographical errors â€” too many to mention. This likely has to do with the
transfer of the contents from one publisher to another. This reviewer has not consulted the Peter Lang edition
to see if these errors are there. Although each error is insignificant, the amount of them does make their
presence conspicuous. Thankfully, this does not diminish the overall quality of the book. Reading The
Suffering of God reminded me again of the great lengths that the Triune God went to in order to procure my
salvation. God is a God of love who was willing to die and actually take into himself suffering so that I would
not have to suffer an eternity in hell. Because of the depth of this reflection that this book afforded me, I count
it as one of the best books that I have ever read. It is deeply affective and no Christian could walk away from
its pages not being moved by the love of God.
Chapter 4 : Book review: The Suffering of God - Discerning Reader
This book seeks to demonstrate that the suffering of God has an "ontological status" in Luther's Theologia Crucis. The
discussion concentrates on three constituents of Luther's theology - Christology, soteriology, and Trinity - to see how
each of them establishes the assertion that God suffers.
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